Basilica Place marks 30 years of
making a home for seniors

It’s hard to believe that it’s been 30 years since Catholic Charities first put into
bricks and mortar its belief that everyone is entitled to a home.

Basilica Place, a Catholic Charities senior housing community located in downtown
Baltimore on West Franklin Street, celebrated that milestone April 13 with a
birthday bash that included music, cake, Archbishop Edwin F. O’Brien and assorted
government officials.

Residents Delores Petro and Dorothy Hawkins told how they loved living at Basilica
Place, and the three residents with the longest tenure - Thelma Freeman, Mary
Prosser and Gloria Wilson - were honored with corsages. A moment of silence
honored 30-year resident Virginia Bryson, who had died that morning. Her daughter
accepted her corsage.

Prosser, 92 and a resident of Basilica Place since 1981, remembers her first
impression of an apartment on the 16th floor.

“When 1 first came I didn’t want it because it was too high,” she said. “I'd never
been in a building this high before.”

Staff, however, told her that that particular unit was available, and didn’t know
when there would be another opening.

“I said, ‘T guess I have to take that.” It was so beautiful then; there were houses on
both sides of the street,” Prosser said. “I've enjoyed my stay here, and I thank God.
Basilica Place has been good to me. I've had a beautiful life here, and I thank God.
The Lord has blessed me and the Lord has kept me.”

Gloria Wilson, 60, also moved in 30 years ago, when her husband was the building’s
maintenance man. After he died, she stayed in Basilica Place.

“I like the safety and the location,” she said. “I go to Mass at the Basilica and I go to
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the library.”

She enjoys the central location, which lets her easily access buses and the light rail.
And she found love again in 2006, when she met her second husband, a widower, in
the laundry room of Basilica Place.

Residents contributed their talents to the April 13 celebration as well. Pianist Larry
Willis played a composition he wrote in honor of the occasion called “Sanctuary.”
Henry Baxter gave a violin performance, and a choir comprised of residents sang
“This Little Light of Mine.” The Dunbar Jazz Ensemble also provided music.

Baltimore Mayor Stephanie Rawlings-Blake and City Council President Bernard C.
“Jack” Young presented citations. Also in attendance were Mary Ann Henderson, the
Baltimore Multifamily Hub director for the U.S. Department of Housing and Urban
Development; Ilene W. Rosenthal, deputy secretary of the Maryland Department of
Aging; Dale McArdle, director, Division of Housing Services for Catholic Charities;
and William J. McCarthy Jr., executive director of Catholic Charities; and Baltimore
Archbishop Edwin O’Brien.

Basilica Place is the oldest sibling of the growing Catholic Charities senior housing
family; it operates 22 senior housing communities in Baltimore City and Baltimore,
Harford, Garrett, and Anne Arundel counties.



